Charles D. Butte, Lt. Col. US Army (Ret),  West High School Class of 1938

Citizen, Soldier, Educator, Historian, Author, and above all a loving Husband and Father

Col. Butte was born on 17 March 1921, in Duquesne, Pennsylvania.  He entered West high School in the fall of 1936, and became a member of the West High Cowboy’s Football Squad.  That year West High and South High shared the honor of being the City Co-Champions, you certainly remember that memorable season.


Due to injuries he was unable to play in the 1937 season.  However, some of you may remember him as an usher at the Westmont Theater in 1937/38.


He entered Indiana University in the fall of 1938, and graduated from The Ohio State University in June 1968.  Thirty years?  He became a professional soldier and it took him awhile to complete his undergraduate studies.  He completed his advanced studies at Xavier University in Cincinnati in 1975.  He worked for the Columbus School System from August 1968 until medically retiring in February 1980.  He was a teacher of Social Studies, Guidance Counselor, and Move Ahead teacher, spending his entire teaching career at Roosevelt Junior High School.


Col. Butte volunteered for military service in December 1942, even though he held a permanent deferment from military service because of his war time essential job position, he was sworn into the Army on 10 February 1943.  He progressed through the ranks attaining the position of First Sergeant.  He was tendered a Direct Commission to 2nd Lieutenant while serving in Europe during WW II.  His specialty during WW II was Combat Graves Registration Operations.  In September 1951, he volunteered for Airborne duty and became a US Army Paratrooper, his Airborne specialty was Parachute Packing, Maintenance and Aerial Delivery of supplies and equipment.


During his service to his country he received many awards and accolades, but the one he cherishes the most was the public statement and an entry into his records by the Assistant Division Commander, 82nd Airborne Division.  At the conclusion of the Dominican Republic Combat Operation, the General stated that Lt. Col. Butte was one of the most outstanding Lt. Col’s in the entire Division.


Col. Butte has been honored with National TV exposure on two separate occasions.  While in command at the US Military Cemetery at Nettuno, Italy, he taught a group of workers at the cemetery how to play baseball and is regarded as the Father of Baseball in Italy.  In 1983, Mr. Harry Reasoner, CBS TV’s 60 Minutes, aired a special segment on Baseball in Italy, and formally referred to Col. Butte as the “Abner Doubleday” of Baseball in Italy.  The second occasion was for his work in Graves Registration during the Invasion of Normandy, France.  In June 1984, Mr. Pierre Salinger, Chief, ABC TV, France, interviewed Col. Butte and recorded his activities during the 40th Anniversary of the Invasion.  The segment was aired by ABC TV throughout the world during their 40th D-Day Anniversary TV presentation. 


During his tour of duty at the Columbus General Depot, 1958/60, Col. Butte coached a little League Baseball team in Whitehall.


While stationed in Frankfurt Germany, in 1962, Col. Butte was credited with saving the life of a German school girl who had been hit by a “hit and run driver.”  Col. Butte administered first aid to the child until emergency medical personnel arrived upon the scene, they stated that he did in fact save her life.  In addition, while in Frankfurt, he volunteered his services as an Assistant Scoutmaster. 


For the past 15 years, he has been researching his family Genealogy, his data base contains in excess of 7,000 names and related information.  In addition, he has been researching and writing about WW II and Korean Quartermaster Graves Registration Companies, he is considered a specialist in this field of history.


For five years during the late 80’s and early 90’s he volunteered his services at the Veterans Administration Clinic in Riviera Beach, Florida.


Col. Butte has written and published his Memoir, this project took over 18 months to complete, but he says that is OK, because it was a labor of love.  


Col. Butte is an outstanding emissary for the values and goals of the students of West High School.

